
 
 
 

RPNM Statement on First GOP Presidential Primary Debate 
 
Albuquerque, August 23— The Republican Party of New Mexico Chairman and former 
Congressman, Steve Pearce issued the following statement in response to the first GOP 
presidential primary debate that aired tonight: 
 
“Tonight, a diverse field of qualified Republican Presidential candidates offered solutions 
that will certainly get America back on the right track.  
 
While each candidate varied in their approach, any of them would be a better option than 
another term of the Biden administration.  
 
President Biden has proven to be a dishonest, incompetent, crooked, and ultimately absent 
president. 
The fact remains Biden has failed, and Americans deserve better. 
 
In 2024, Republicans will win back the presidency, change the negative direction of the 
United States, and give hard-working Americans the bright future they deserve.” 


